
HIS  BEATITUDE  OPENS  THE
CHURCH  OF  ‘THE  THREE
HIERARCHS’  IN  DIBEEN  IN
JORDAN
His Beatitude Patriarch Theophilos III, Patriarch of the Holy
City, together with His Highness Prince Ghazi bin Muhammad,
Chief Advisor to His Majesty the King of Jordan for Religious
and Cultural Affairs, opened on Sunday, February 18, the Three
Hierarchs Greek Orthodox Church, within the Orthodox Center
project in Dibeen in Jerash Governorate, Jordan.

The opening of the new church was attended by Her Highness
Princess Maryam Ghazi and the Patriarchal Representative of
Amman His Eminence Archbishop Christophoros of Kyriakopolis,
who said that the opening of the church coincides with the
Kingdom’s celebrations of the silver jubilee of His Majesty
the King of Jordan, King Abdullah II, stressing that Jordan is
a living example of religious coexistence, and a haven for
safety, security and stability.

Archbishop Christophoros continued that “the church will meet
the needs of young people, and will be a place for holding
conferences,  meeting  intellectually  and  culturally,  and
serving the local community.” He also expressed his thanks for
the generous donation made by Mr. Issa Nassif Odeh to complete
the construction of the church.

The Church of the Three Hierarchs is the first in Jordan to
bear this name, and it is in the middle of the Orthodox Center
project adjacent to the Monastery of the Virgin Mary, Fountain
of Life in Dibeen, and it was named after Saint Basil the
Great, Saint Gregory, and Saint John Chrysostom ‘the Golden
Mouth’.

https://en.jerusalem-patriarchate.info/blog/2024/02/18/his-beatitude-opens-the-church-of-the-three-hierarchs-in-dibeen-in-jordan/
https://en.jerusalem-patriarchate.info/blog/2024/02/18/his-beatitude-opens-the-church-of-the-three-hierarchs-in-dibeen-in-jordan/
https://en.jerusalem-patriarchate.info/blog/2024/02/18/his-beatitude-opens-the-church-of-the-three-hierarchs-in-dibeen-in-jordan/
https://en.jerusalem-patriarchate.info/blog/2024/02/18/his-beatitude-opens-the-church-of-the-three-hierarchs-in-dibeen-in-jordan/


The new church also features geometric designs that reflect
the traditional Jordanian building art in the region, with a
Byzantine architectural spirit.

The church of the Three Hierarchs to hold its first divine
liturgy  next  Friday,  February  23,  with  attendance  from
officials and local believers from various governorates of the
Kingdom.
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